2013 May 26   Softball Game at Kinnikinnick  Park
Micheal Oswald
 On Saturday, May 25th at Kinnikinnick Park on the Sunshine Coast, the Sechelt Red Socks had a friendly softball slow pitch double-header game against the Coquitlam Tigers.
 The first game started at 11:30 a.m. There were some marvelous plays by both teams, some good base running, a home run by The Red Socks’ Bruce Stuart that had everyone cheering; and some excellent pitching by Amanda Boghean.
 Both teams played valiantly for the first game. I noticed a great improvement in Coquitlam’s game playing than that of last year when we played then at Hackett Park in Sechelt. Good catches, excellent throws to bases, overall well played.
 We took a break for lunch and socializing around 12:30 and munched on hot dogs, and assorted treats that had been brought along including rice krispie squares.
 Then at 1:00 we played our second game. Again, both teams played very well, with home runs, base throws and very skilled pitching.
 In the end, Coquitlam came out the victor, but as I heard one of the Red Socks’ coaches say, we are all winners. The rain held off, with only a bit of a wind to be considered as bad weather. I look forward to going to Port Coquitlam on June 1st/2nd for our annual softball tournament where we will play teams from all over the lower mainland. It’s gonna be fun, I just know it.
 That’s all for now folks, talk to you next month!
